
 
 

BRITISH SCHOOLS' SKI CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 

SUNDAY 27 NOVEMBER 2022 
Stoke Ski & Snowboard Centre  

Festival Park  Stoke ST1 5PU 
 

The following English schools have qualified: 
Girls (14): 
Abbot’s Hill    Clitheroe RGS    King’s High Warwick    New Hall School     Reed’s School     
St Albans HS    St Augustine’s RC HS    Solihull School    South Hampstead HS A & B  
Stafford GS    Surbiton HS A & B    Tunbridge Wells Girls GS  
    
Boys (13): 
Argyle House    Eltham College A & B    Harrow A & B    New Hall School    Norwich School        
Reed’s A & B    RGS Guildford    Solihull School    The Friary    Warwick School       
    
Scotland: 5 Girls’ Teams and 7 Boys’ Teams  Wales: 6 Girls’ Teams and 5 Boys’ Teams 
 

BULLETIN 1 
 

1. The races are for school teams invited by their National Schools' Ski Association and will be run 
on full poles. Teams should comprise four skiers, all of whom must be full time pupils on the 
Autumn Term Roll of the school they are representing and in Years 7 and above. Scottish high 
schools start at Year 6 and so it has been agreed by all 3 nations that pupils in Year 6 from 
Scotland will be accepted. The team score will be the aggregate of the best three times from 
team members on the first run and the best three times from team members on the second 
run. The combined total of times from both runs will be used to calculate an individual’s time.   

2. Racers must have 3rd party liability insurance. (English teams supplied by Snowsport England) 
3. All racers are expected to wear properly fitted helmets without cameras, mountings, or 

stickers. 
4. Ski poles should be fitted with bungs or the racer will not be allowed to start. 
 
OUTLINE EVENT PROGRAMME 
 

Saturday 26 November   
45-minute practice sessions between 16.00 – 19.00 are available. 1600-1645, 1645-1730, 1730-
1815 and 1815-1900.  Please book  on 01782 204159. The cost of this session will be £10.00 per 
skier and is payable by card in advance. 
   



 
Sunday 27 November  
The British Schools' Championships. 
Bib issue 8.15 tbc and there will be a short practice session for team members only. 
The race will consist of two runs over the same slalom course. Full details will be in bulletin 2. 
 
NOMINATED OFFICIAL 

Each team is required to nominate a named official to assist the organisation. It is recognised that 
teams with long journeys may only be able to bring one adult per team – in this case that person 
must act as Team Manager and Race Official, as every team is required to provide a named official 
as a condition of entry. Please give details of experience and any requests for positions. 
 
ENTRY FEES of £80 per team must be paid before the closing date 
The entry fee is £105 but subsidised by ESSKIA so you only pay £80 per team. This does not include 
the practice session on Saturday. It is expected that competitors will provide their own equipment. 
Standard rental equipment is available at the slope, but please check in advance that they are able 
to supply correct items and sizes. 
 
ENTRIES  In order to enter please do the following: 
1 Complete the entry form and email it to me as a WORD (not photo and not PDF) document at 
esskiaracesecretary@gmail.com 
 
2 The signed copies may be returned by post, email or handed in on the day. 
 
3 Pay the entry fee of £80 per team by BACS     Reference: Name of the School 

     Bank: Nat West Bank 
Account: ENGLISH SCHOOLS SKI ASSOCIATION 
Account number: 78324041 
Branch Sort Code: 60 12 39 

 
OR by cheque payable to ESSKIA, to the Race Secretary:  
Sarah Campbell-Woodward, Rookery Cottage, Clay Lane. Marton-over-Winsford, Cheshire CW7 2QH 
 

CLOSING DATE – WEDNESDAY 9TH NOVEMBER 2022 
 
After that date reserve teams will be invited to fill any remaining team allocations.  
Bulletin 2 will be emailed to those schools whose entries have been received. 
Please do not hesitate to email me if you have any further questions. 
 
 Refund Policy 
If a team withdraws less than 48 hours before the event, a 50% cancellation fee will be charged. 
 

Sarah Campbell-Woodward      ESSKIA Race Secretary. 
 

Ski B!tz 
www.ski-bitz.co.uk 
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